
 

 
 
 
 
 
 
 

February 20, 2019 
 
Christina Brown 
Enforcement Analyst-Water Division 
Arkansas Department of Environmental Quality 
5301 Northshore Drive 
North Little Rock, Arkansas  72118-5317 
 
RE: NPDES Permit No. AR 0039233, AFIN:  73-00056 
 Corrective Action Plan - Update 
 Pangburn Sewer System 
 White County, Arkansas 
  
Dear Ms. Brown: 
 
Please accept this letter as our quarterly update for the Corrective Action Plan.  Since the last update 
the system has implemented the new rate structure and has now realized a positive cash flow.  I am 
continuing to accumulate system information and am in contact with system manager Shawn Hughes 
regarding the treatment plant.  The daily operation of the treatment plant has been delegated to Mr. 
Steve Upton.  Mr. Upton is a seasoned sewer operator and has made some adjustments in the 
operational conditions of the plant.  There have been no additional permit violations since this time.  
We will continue to monitor the plant, but if the plant continues functioning normally and no additional 
violations are documented within the next 6 months, my recommendation will be for no additional 
improvements to the treatment plant. 
 
If I can provide any information prior to our next update, please don’t hesitate to call my office. 
 
 
Sincerely, 
 

 
Adam Whitlow, P.E., P.S. 
 
 
cc Honorable Mike Marsh, Mayor-City of Pangburn 
 Tommy Ramsey, Water & Sewer Commission Chairman 
 Shawn Hughes, System Manager 


